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For Immediate Release

August 5, 2008
OEA forum to address issues of war and peace in the Horn
The Organization of Eritrean Americans (OEA) will hold a forum on the Horn of Africa’s continuing search for peace on August 9, 2008, as part of the three-day annual Eritrean Festival in the Washington, D.C. metro area. The program is scheduled from 6 to 8:30 p.m. at the Show Place Arena in Upper Malboro, Maryland.

Speaking at the forum will be Dr. Abdi Samatar, of the University of Minnesota, and Dr. Gebre Hiwet Tesfagiorgis of Iowa State University. 

A representative of the Organization of Eritrean Americans, explaining the reasons behind the forum, said, “Intrastate, interstate, and global wars, whose consequences have been famine, drought, death and destruction, continue to plague the Horn of Africa,” and cited the clouds of war hanging over the Eritrean-Ethiopian border conflict because of Ethiopia’s lawlessness. And “when we add Ethiopia’s invasion of Somalia to this volatile mix,” the organization said, “we see another tragedy whose consequences are likely to haunt the region for a long time to come.” A critical component of this mix is also the growing tension in the Sudan.

Professor Samatar will speak on “The Terror of War in the Horn of Africa.”  Dr. Gebre Hiwet will focus on  “Legal Settlement of Disputes versus Geopolitical Interests.” 

The forum will be held at the Tack Room of the Show Place Arena, 14900 Penn Avenue, Upper Marlboro, MD 20772. 
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